




PROJECT NARRATIVE 
 

The GCCF PUD is 300 +/- acre property located south of Laurel Road, north of Border 

Road, east of I-75 and the City’s wastewater treatment plant, and west of the Milano 

PUD. The property is located within the Northeast Neighborhood of the City’s 

Comprehensive Plan and is designated Mixed Use Residential on the Future Land Use 

Map. 

Ordinance No. 2019-19 approved the GCCF PUD for the development of a residential 

community consisting of detached single- family homes, paired villas, multi-family 

homes, assisted living facilities, amenity centers, and open space. A 25 +/- acre 

portion of the property was approved for House of Worship as permitted use, and 

Medical Office as a Special Exception Use, as an alternative to residential. The 

approved density is up to 1,300 residential units (approximately 4.3 dwelling units 

per acre. 

Access to the site is via Laurel Road and Border Road. Consistent with 

Comprehensive Plan Strategy TR-NE 1.1.4 a north/south roadway connection 

between Laurel Road and Border Road is required through the GCCF PUD. In addition, 

where common ownership with the Milano PUD to the east exists, one or more 

optional interconnections between the properties is permitted. The circulation plan 

for the GCCF PUD provides opportunities for multi-modal connectivity, and includes a 

linked sidewalk system for pedestrian connectivity from each of the development 

pods throughout the PUD. Further, sidewalk linkages along Laurel Road and Border 

Road are provided to the project limit. 

All internal roadways will be will be privately owned and maintained. The on-site 

storm water management system will be privately owned and maintained. Water and 

wastewater facilities will be dedicated to the City of Venice. 

This PUD Amendment proposes to add 24.1 acres of open space along the eastern 

boundary of the PUD relocated from the adjacent Milano PUD and to modify the lot 

standard detail to clarify yards standards for lots with alleys. In addition, minor 

revisions to the approved PUD plan are proposed which incorporate previously 

approved preliminary plat approvals regarding location of open space, stormwater 

ponds, internal roadways and the amenity area, the addition of a sidewalk segment 

on the east side of the spine road, the elimination of a “potential access point” along 

Border Road, and the elimination of the multi-family use for lots  south of the east-

west FPL easement. No other changes are proposed to the currently approved uses 

or development standards. 


